## NEW YORK STATE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION DIVISION OF ENVIRONMENTAL REMEDIATION





## NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING

## FORMER CAVALIER GAGE & ELECTRONICS, #314092 INACTIVE HAZARDOUS WASTE DISPOSAL SITE

DATE:

March 16, 1998

TIME:

7:00 pm to 9:00 pm

PLACE:

Pleasant Valley Fire House Company No. 1

Main Street - Route 44

The purpose of the meeting sponsored by the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) and the New York State Department of Health (DOH) is to discuss the Proposed Remedial Action Plan (PRAP) for the Former Cavalier Gage & Electronics inactive hazardous waste disposal site (#314092). The site is located on Hibernia Road in the Town of Pleasant Valley, Village of Salt Point, Dutchess County.

The site manufactured small electronic parts from 1967 - 1985. Chlorinated solvents were used in the manufacturing process. In 1988, the site changed from a manufacturing facility to a children's daycare center named Rainbow's End Child Development Center. During a water supply survey conducted by the Dutchess County Department of Health, chlorinated solvents were detected in the water supply well. A new water supply with water treatment was installed on site. A Remedial Investigation/Feasibility Study (RI/FS) was conducted on the site. The RI/FS results showed no contamination sources in the soils, septic tanks, or leachfield. Based on these RI/FS results, the DEC, in consultation with the DOH, is proposing no further remedial action with continual monitoring at the former Cavalier Gage & Electronics. Additional information regarding the proposal and previous site investigations is available in the attached fact sheet.

A copy of the PRAP is available for public review at the Pleasant Valley Free Library, Main Street, Route 44, Pleasant Valley and at the DEC Region 3 Office located at 21 South Putt Corners Road, New Paltz. The public is encouraged to attend the meeting and comment on the PRAP. Written comments will also be accepted during the comment period that begins March 9, 1998 and ends April 7, 1998. All comments RECEIVED by April 7, 1998, will be considered BEFORE the selection of the remedial action plan. Written comments and concerns should be sent to Keith Browne, Project Manager, DEC Region 3 Office at the above address.



For additional information, contact **Larry Ennist**, Citizen Participation Specialist, DEC, (518)485-7719 or call the toll-free number 1-800-342-9296. For health-related concerns, contact **Nina Knapp**, DOH, at (518)458-6402 or call the toll-free number 1-800-458-1158, ext. 6402.